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PRINCIPAL’S NEWS 

RESPECT                                   HONESTY                            PERSEVERANCE 

We’re on the Web 

We’re on Facebook 

We’re on Audiri 

We’re on SeeSaw 

Hi Everyone,  
What a wonderful experience the 
Zoo excursion was.  It was so great 
to see the genuine excitement for 
all children during the Zoo excur-
sion, particularly for those who had 
not visited the Zoo before.  The   
early morning departure, the long 
day and a very big trip on the bus 
was worth it.  I would like to say a 
huge thankyou to Hilary Ferguson 
who spent hours of extra time in 
getting everything organised for the 
day.  In addition to this I would like 
to thank the staff and parents who 
helped in getting organised for the 
day and supervising some very    
excited students while at the Zoo. 
As I have mentioned previously, this 
excursion was so special to me    
because it was initiated in a class 
meeting that was taken to SRC and 
supported by SRC financially to 
make it happen. What a great     
student initiative.   
 

Next week will see all students   
participating in swimming lessons at 
the Gladstone Swimming Pool.  You 
should have already received and 
hopefully returned swimming     
consent forms for each of your   
children.  Thank you to the parents 
who have volunteered to help in 
the supervision of the children at 
the pool.  The children will possibly 
be more tired than normal and   
extra hungry so please ensure they 
have some extra food in their lunch-
boxes. 
 

On Monday we had a busy day  
evaluating our progress in 2023 and 

starting our improvement planning 
for 2024.  The Rural Care team were 
collaboratively planning for the  
children’s learning in the upcoming 
weeks, reflecting on parent feed-
back and continuing with National 
Quality Standard assessments.  
School staff worked on curriculum 
planning for 2024, reviewed our 
progress against 2023 Site Improve-
ment Plan (SIP) goals, started to 
plan for 2024 and  began the discus-
sion about class structures for 2024 
which are yet to be finalised.  As a 
part of the improvement planning 
process we would like to get some 
ideas from parents/families about 
what they see as the most            
important learning features for 
their children. This will help inform 
our future planning. Early next week 
a link to a survey will be   posted on 
Seesaw giving you the opportunity 
to share your ideas and opinions 
with us. I strongly encourage you 
each to complete so we can        
consider the parent viewpoint in 
our planning. 
 

Don’t forget to put your name 
against a job for the working bee 
which will be held on Sunday 19th of 
November, remember many hands 
make light work. 

 

 We also have a Student Free Day 
on Friday the 1st of December 
which will be the   second Berry 
Street professional development 
day.  
 

 The next Governing Council 
meeting will be held on Monday 

27th November in the schools     
Multipurpose room.  The first 15 
minutes of the meeting will be open 
to all parents, and students if they 
wish,  to discuss the proposed     
materials and service fees.   
 

The annual school concert will be 
held at the Laura Town Hall on 
Tuesday the 12th December starting 
at 6:30. 
 
Enjoy the rest of the week.  
 
Warm Regards,  
Leanne 

DIARY DATES  

 
WORKING BEE  SUNDAY 19TH  

NOVEMBER 
 

Monday 20th-Friday 24th Nov.– 
Swimming Lessons 

 
Tuesday 21st Nov.—                 
Mobile Library 
 
Wednesday 22nd-Friday 24th-
Nov.—SAPSASA Tennis 
 
Thursday 23rd Nov.–              
Playgroup 
 
Friday 24th Nov.—                   
Assembly 2.50pm 
 
Monday 27th Nov.—             
Transition to Kindy 
Transition to School 
GOVERNING COUNCIL  MEETING 
7pm 



 

LAURA PRE-SCHOOL/RURAL CARE 

Rural Care Christmas-New Year Closure 
 
Rural Care is closing at 1pm on 22/12/23 and re-opening at 8am on the 8th   
January 2024.  There will no charges incurred during this time. 
 
If your child will be absent for any period during the school holidays 
(18/12/23-26/1/24), you will need to complete the holiday advice section of 
the Notification of Changes form and return it to us by 1st December.          
Notification of Changes forms have been placed in pockets.  Children from the 
same family can be listed on the same holiday advice form. 
 
Zooper Doopers 
 
Preschool Centre staff have discussed Zooper Doopers and made the decision 
that they will no longer be sold to Kindy and Rural Care children in line with our 
Healthy Food Supply and Nutrition policy and our regulatory framework.      
Additionally, it is difficult for young children to cope with missing out on an    
ice-block and, while we would happily put in a few extra 50c coins to pay for 
children who haven’t brought money, we want to support families who would 
prefer their child not to have a Zooper Dooper.  Thank you for your under-
standing. 
 
Costumes for School Concert 
 
Hayley has sent a Seesaw message to Kindy families with information about the 
children’s costumes for the end of year School Concert.  Kindy children will 
dress up as fish for our item.  Please supply a plain coloured T-shirt that you are 
happy for us to staple paper-plate scales onto AND a headband to attach eyes 
to (to be worn around foreheads).  Children will make their eyes and scales 
over the next few weeks. 
 
Kindy Graduation 
 
Kindy Graduation will be on the last Kindy day of the year (Wednesday 13th  
December) at 2.30pm.  Children’s family members and guests are warmly    
invited to join us.  More information will be sent home with Kindy children. 
 
Transition 
 
Children transitioning to Laura Kindy and Laura Primary School in Term 1 2024 
have two more scheduled transition visits, on Monday November 27th and 
Monday December 4th. 

  Monday 27th November Monday 4th December 

Transition to 
Laura Kindy 

Drop off at the Preschool Centre at 
8.30am / Pick up at 1.00pm. 

Drop off at the Preschool Centre at 8.30am / 
Pick up at 3.15pm. 

Transition to 
Laura Primary 
School 

Drop off at the Primary School at 
8.45am / Pick up at 1.30pm and stay for 
an information session for new Recep-
tion families.  Children will go home 
with parents after the information ses-
sion (they will not go back to Kindy). 

Drop off at the Primary School at 8.45am / 
Pick up at 3.20pm. 

  



 

What a great day at the Zoo we all had on Friday November 

3rd.  We had perfect weather and everyone enjoyed         

themselves. 

Thank you to our SRC and Hilary Ferguson for organising this 

special treat!  Well done. 



 

REMEMBRANCE  DAY 

LUNCH ORDER PICK UP TERM 4   

Week 5 Friday November 17th  Dot Haines 

Week 6 Friday November 24th  Tegan Heinjus 

Week 7 Thursday November 30th (Friday SFD)   

Week 8 Friday December 8th   

Week 9 Thursday December 14th (Friday unavailable)   

 

SCHOOL  LUNCH  ROSTER  TERM 4 

Please ring the school if you are able to volunteer to collect lunches this term.  Please note some days are a 

Thursday due to events on those Fridays. 

On the 11th November we went to the Remembrance Day Ceremony.  All 

of the Laura Primary students  received  a poppy and the School Leaders 

got a badge.  It was very touching and the School Leaders laid a wreath.  

Then we got invited to the R.S.L. club room for light refreshments after. 

By Imogen and Oscar 

 

SAPSASA Cricket 

Last week I went to SAPSASA  cricket and I had a blast!  I left Monday night and came 

back Thursday afternoon.  We won four out of five games and then lost the grand final.  

On Tuesday night we went to the Beach House and had some fun with our team   mates.  

In the end we were happy with our results and came back to school.  Darcy Cowin 

Last week I went to SAPSASA cricket.  I had an absolute blast!.  We started off the first 

day with two wins.  Then on the second day with two wins again and were heading to 

the grand-final.  But sadly, we lost the opportunity for gold and came second. Logan 

CONGRATULATIONS!  Great effort coming home with silver medals. 





OPEN GOVERNING COUNCIL MEETING – MATERIALS AND SERVICES CHARGES 2023 

Multipurpose Room Monday 27th November 2023 from 6.45PM – 7.00pm 

 

The Materials & Services charges for 2023 have been proposed as follows: Reception – Year 6 $325.00. 

 

These charges have been approved and watermarked by the Department for Education and will be tabled at the 
Governing Council meeting to be held on Monday 27th November. 

 

Any parents, caregivers and independent students wishing to attend the open meeting for the purposes of discus-
sion are most welcome to do so.  

 

Following this meeting the elected Governing Council members will vote. In lieu of attendance parents, caregivers 
and independent students are invited to express their views in writing to the Chairperson of the Governing Council, 
Ricky Pech prior to the meeting.  

 


